
 

 
Council 18 July 2024 
Meeting recording: Council - Thursday, 18th July, 2024 6.00 pm (youtube.com) 

Agenda item 8c. Motion – Our voting system 

The Council welcomes the result of the recent general election which 
delivered a Labour Government for the first time since 2010. However, 
low turnout remains a persistent issue in national and local government 
elections with participation reducing again at the most recent City 
Council elections in May 2024. Political engagement is perceived to be 
particularly low among those aged under 30 and that the lack of 
engagement from young people is something which should be of 
concern for all political parties.  

This Council believes that electoral reform can help to improve both 
engagement and tackle polarisation within our political system and will 
therefore: 

• Ask the Chief Executive to write to the Government asking it to re-
introduce proportional voting systems for the elections for Police 
and Crime Commissioners and Directly Elected Mayors during this 
parliament, at the same time expressing regret that the single 
transferrable voting system was removed from these elections in 
the first place.  

• Ask the relevant Officers at the City Council to develop a plan, 
working with partners at the County Council (who passed a similar 
motion earlier in the year) to encourage greater understanding of 
the role of the different tiers of local government here in 
Cambridge, and in particular to bring forward proposals about how 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=oXpr_R1LEwo&t=15690s


we can work to better engage with younger people in 
Cambridgeshire to increase participation in local elections. 


